
This past summer, Alternare, along with nine indigenous communities, planted 22,515 trees on 

21.52 hectares in the buffer zone of the Monarch Butterfly Biosphere Reserve (MBBR)! About 

550 women, men and children participated, averaging 25 people per reforestation due to the 

physical distancing requirements in compliance with COVID-19 pandemic restrictions. This year, 

trays were used to grow seedlings in the nurseries, avoiding individual plastic bags for each tree. 

This is an ecologically friendly process that respects the three Rõs of environmentally friendly 

practices: Reduce, Reuse, Recycle. A map of the reforestations can be viewed in the habitat 

conservation page of our website (https://tinyurl.com/5f2ypeau). 
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Pine trees in reusable trays  C. Morales community at their nursery  Children from N. Romero community in nursery  

A Successful Year for Alternare: 22,515 Trees Planted & More! 

Woman from El Rosario in her organic garden Man from El Rosario in his organic garden Women from Ejido Zirahuato with organic jams  
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Alternare evaluated reforestation survival rates for the 2016-2018 period, with an average rate of 

62.2% survival in each planting. They also evaluated reforestation permanence for the 2011- 2015 

period. Permanence was classified using three criteria according to tree presence: good (more 

than 50% trees present), moderate (30-49%) and poor (0-29%). Of the 17 sites sampled, eight 

presented good permanence, three had moderate permanence, and six had poor permanence. 

From the results of these two evaluations, Alternare can continue to promote practices that lead 

to good survival, encouraging sustainable use of the forest and payments for environmental 

services. Otherwise, the disturbed or shrubby areas are at risk of being incorporated into 

agriculture.  
 

Despite the COVID-19 pandemic, Alternareõs team maintained a full schedule of activities. They 

held 79 workshops, with 649 people from indigenous communities. Some of the topics taught 

were construction and management of cisterns, dry latrines, fuel-efficient stoves, as well as 

backyard production (organic vegetables, animal care). People were also trained to make fruit and 

vegetable preserves with surplus produce, prepare medicinal plants, make organic fertilizer, and 

learn about solid waste management and forest tree production. MBF and Alternare continue 

benefiting local communities while conserving and restoring the overwintering habitat for the 

monarchs. 
 

Thanks to all our supporters, MBF will continue supporting Alternareõs excellent work! 

https://tinyurl.com/5f2ypeau
https://monarchconservation.org/
https://twitter.com/mbfmonarchs
http://www.facebook.com/monarchbutterflyfund
https://www.facebook.com/monarchbutterflyfund
https://twitter.com/mbfmonarchs
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 Beyond the Mexico Book Project 
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The Environmental Alliance of Georgia (EEA) is making progress with their book project with the 

help of Journey Northõs Estela Romero. Ms. Romero began her school visits this season in 

Macheros, Mexico, on November 4, 2021, bringing her environmental lessons to over one hundred 

students in the elementary, middle, and high schools there. 
 

Her lesson on the benefits of trees and the importance of forest conservation is demonstrated 

through models of degraded versus thriving forests in their ability to sustain wildlife, retain water, 

and provide other ecosystem services. These concepts are reinforced in the books, Árboles: de la 

Semilla al Imponente Bosque (Trees: From the Seed to the Imposing Forest) and  Escucha Hablar a los 

Árboles (Listen to the Trees Talk), left at each school.  P
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Forest demonstration 

Monarch Network Website is Now in English!  
The Red Monarca (Monarch Network - https://redmonarca.org/home_eng/) has been updated to 

include an English interface! The StoryMap described above is included on the website and records 

have been added to the Documentation Center, including student theses from the main universities 

in Mexico, as well as scientific research articles. MBF is a proud sponsor of this website, which is 

making the Network stronger and able to promote and disseminate protection, conservation, and 

development activities in the monarch region.  

Class receiving books Children proudly show their completed worksheets 
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Isabel and government official  

unveiling the Festivalõs plaque 

Monarchs in the buffer zone nectaring on 

Buddleia before heading to overwintering site 
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Zitácuaro Festival Commemorating Monarch Arrival  
To celebrate the monarchsõ arrival, the new municipal government of Zit§cuaro organized an 

International Monarch Butterfly Festival to boost tourism through cultural, artistic, and academic 

activities, highlighting the importance of conservating the monarchsõ migratory phenomenon. Isabel 

Ramírez, MBF Board member, gave a presentation and unveiled a commemorative plaque. 
 

The overwintering season started a bit earlier this year! In the last days of October, hundreds of 

butterflies could be seen from the roads around the MBBR flying towards the forests. This 

spectacular arrival continued for two more weeks and ended the weekend of November 13-14, 

when the colonies were fully established. The colonies will be officially open to tourism on 

November 27 in Sierra Chincua, El Rosario, and La Mesa. Cerro Pelón will remain closed. 
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Etching by Alejandro Barreto, Zitácuaro  

artist made especially for the festival  

and given to all participants 

https://redmonarca.org/home_eng/

